WHITE OAK TOWNSHIP REGULAR BOARD MEETING
May 12, 2008
The White Oak Township regular board meeting was called to order by Supervisor Dorwin Marshall at 7:29 p.m. on May 12, 2008. Roll call as follows:  Supervisor Dorwin Marshall, Treasurer Mary Joan McArthur, Clerk Leela Vernon, Trustee Todd Baker, Trustee Diane Graf, Kenneth Chamberlain, Harold Kemler, Richard Morrison, Curtis Rotell, candidate for the Registrar of Deeds, Cecilia Kramer from the Drain Commissioners office and two representatives from the Spicer Group,   Invocation was given by Trustee Graf.
A motion was made by Trustee Baker, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the minutes of the April 14, 2008 Regular Board Meeting. Motion Carried.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to approve the treasurer's report as printed and placed on file. Motion carried.
Mr. Rotell introduced himself and gave us a brief introduction.
The Park Committee has obtained 3 bids for the walking path. One of the concerns of the Board is that when installing this walking path, the park lawn will more than likely be torn up. Dorwin will speak to Gary Baldwin to see if he can remove the sod or possibly to the entire job. The park committee will get more information from Tomco and let the Board know what they find. We may need to hold a special meeting to make a decision.
Cecilia Kramer took the floor. She passed out some information on the drains and drain assessments in White Oak Township. She then introduced Adam Ward from the Spicer Group who did a slide presentation on the Digital Orthophotography Project that was done by the Army Corp. of Engineers for Ingham County. Trustee Baker thought we had donated to this project back in 2003. Clerk Vernon and Treasurer McArthur will check to see when and if we had sent them a donation and the amount.
Ken Chamberlain gave his report.
A motion was made by Trustee Graf, seconded by Trustee Baker to purchase a new flagpole and flag for the Township. Motion Carried.
White Oak Township is hosting the Ingham Co. Chapter of the MTA Pot Luck dinner on July 23, 2008 at 6:30. We will provide hamburgers, drinks, and table service. It will be held in one of the pavilions.
Moved by Trustee Baker, Seconded by Trustee Graf to pay the bills as presented. Motion carried.
Meeting adjourned at 9:04 p.m.

Respectfully Submitted, 
Leela A. Vernon, Clerk
